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Manitowoc County residents and businesses may drop off their natural holiday trees at 
the Basswood Compost Site from 7am to 4pm Monday through Friday, and Saturdays 
from 8am - noon.  Please remove all ornaments, tinsel, lights, stands and storage bags 
from trees before dropping off.  If your tree is more than 6 feet long, please cut it in half. 
 
The Basswood compost site is located at 3000 Basswood Rd., near the intersection of 
CTY P and R.  Please call 683-4333 or visit www.co.manitowoc.wi.us/recyclingcenter for 
additional information.  

According to the National Christmas Tree Association around 29 million natural trees are 
sold over the holidays.  Many of these trees are recycled once their holiday usefulness is 
over.    

Used natural trees can be chipped and turned into wood 
mulch.  Mulch is used for groundcover and erosion 
control in landscaping projects and trails.  Another 
popular use is for constructing wildlife habitat.  If 
properly placed in a backyard these holiday conifers 
provide shelter and protection for songbirds during the 
winter.  Placed in loose piles at the edge of a woodland 
these trees help many wildlife including birds, small 
mammals and even the animals that depend on them for 
food.  Many sportsmen will construct these brush piles to 
attract small game such as rabbits or to create hunting 
blinds.  Carefully placed piles on the ice in lakes can be 
used to create fish habitat once the ice melts and the 
trees sink to the bottom.  Be sure to check for 
restrictions before building fish or wildlife structures. 

Holiday trees that have not been mulched may be taken 
for free from the Manitowoc County Basswood Compost Site during normal business 
hours.   

 


